
 

April 28, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chair 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Kay Granger 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:   

 

I am requesting funding for Torrance Homelessness Response – Encampment Infrastructure in fiscal year 

2022.   

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Torrance, CA, located at Prairie and 

Challenger, Torrance, CA 90503; Interstate 405 at Van Ness and 190th, Torrance, CA 90504; Interstate 

405 at Crenshaw and 190th, Torrance, CA 90504; Interstate 405 at Western and 190th, Torrance, CA 

90504; Wilson Park, Torrance, CA 90501; Del Amo and Western Boulevard, Torrance, CA 90501.  

 

The funding would be used for three key components: 1) Strengthen the City’s infrastructure at 

encampment sites; 2) Retain Outreach Workers and Housing Navigators; and 3) Identify City sites for 

potential permanent supportive or transitional housing. This request will allow four encampments to 

receive crucial infrastructure improvements such as wrought iron fencing, hazardous waste removal, and 

landscaping. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Ted W. Lieu 

Member of Congress 


